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that tîîne. \Vhen adinitteci to the hospital this timie thc patient
shioecl cvery syrnptorn of the clisease. I-le haci lost 40 Ibs.
Temperature elcvated slightly. Pulse varicd from i30 to 16o; no'
niurmurs. I-l several attacks of syncope; also troubled %vitlî
attacks of diarrlîea. Thc treatrnent %vas rest in bcd wich iodide of
1)otaSh and belladonna. Thiere wvas very little general improvernent.
The turnor wlîiclî %vas prcsent iii this casc %vas operated on by Dr.
Peters, wvho reinovcd it as well as a portion of the gland. Tlue
patient is now quitc well.

Drs. Ryerson, Anderson, Primirose, Bruce, and Rudoif discussed
the paper anci the cases reported.

FOREIGN BODY IN THE EYE WITH SKIAGRAPH.

Dr. G. Sterling Ryerson reportecl this casc and exhibited the
skiagraph. It is veiy seldom that w~c have ai forcign bodly in the
eye that it is necessary to take a skiagraph of. This wvas the case
of a inan doingy %vorlc, and it wvas supposeci that a portion of the
chisel broke off and struck the e3ye. It wvas flot certain tl]at the
portion of steel wvas in the eye or not, ancd it wvas a very important
question to decide whether the eye should be removed or'not. The
injury of the eye wvas not visible throughi the ophthalmoscopc.
The skiagraph wvas entirely successful, and showvec wvhere tlîe bodly
Nvas, and also showed its comparative size and shape to soine
clegree. Immediately after the skciagraph %v'as takzen the eye xvas
removed, and it %vas found that a large portion of steel wvas firmiy
embedded in the eye andl lying, somewhat to the inner side of the
optic nerve.

Drs. Orr, Srnall, and Primrose discussed the case.


